

SHIRE OPENING Hours

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

16 September 2020

Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

TIP HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm Saturday - Monday

POOL HOURS

Currently closed
Reopening November
2020

RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING DATES

8 September 2020 and 22 September 2020

your Shire News

PLANNING BEGINS FOR 2020 PARTY ON THE OVAL!

It may only be August, but planning for this year's Party On The Oval is already underway. During last week the Pingelly Development Association passed the torch onto the Shire of Pingelly to coordinate the event moving forward.

We would like to extend a big thank you and congratulations to Pingelly Development Association for all their efforts throughout the years, as well as for making the time to support the transition process during the Shire's pilot year taking the lead role.



Be sure to keep abreast of the events taking place within the community by bookmarking the Shire's Event Calendar: https://www.pingelly.wa.gov.au/events

KEEP AUSTRALIA BEAUTIFUL WEEK RECAP



Keep Australia Beautiful Week is held late August each year to raise awareness about the simple things we can all do in our daily lives to reduce our impact on the environment. 2020 has been an unprecedented year with COVID-19 and has created new challenges for recycling and waste management.

- Single-use masks, tissues and antibacterial wipes cannot be recycled and must be thrown in the general waste bin.
- Reuse plastic containers as many times as possible and then place in a recycling bin. Ensure they are clean first!
- Only recycle clean pizza boxes where they are clean. Tear off dirty parts and discard in the general waste.
- Avoid Styrofoam as much as possible as it cannot be recycled and must be discarded in general waste.
- Plastic cutlery is too small for recycling and must be discarded in general waste.

 Alternatively, ask for no cutlery and use what you have at home.
- Refill travel-size hand sanitiser with a bulk bottle to maximise reuse.



your Shire News

PUBLIC COMMENT FOR THE CARAVAN PARK MASTERPLAN CLOSES THIS WEEK



The Shire is inviting comment on a draft Masterplan for the Pingelly Caravan Park until 28 August 2020.

You can learn more and have your say by viewing the draft Master Plan on the Shire's website, or obtaining a copy of the Draft from the Shire Office.

BUSH FIRES ACT 1954 SHIRE OF PINGELLY

It is hereby notified for public information that pursuant to the provisions of the Bush Fires Act 1954 the Shire of Pingelly has appointed the following Brookton Fire Control Officers:

- Mr Ross Evans
- Mr Tim Evans
- Mr Murray Hall
- Mr Dennis Wilkinson
- Mr Bevan Walters

as a Dual Fire Control Officers for the 2020/21 fire season.

Julie Burton Chief Executive Officer

Proposed Green WASTE BURN



Subject to weather conditions, the Shire intends to burn green waste at the refuse site on Saturday, 29 August 2020.

Phase 4 of the COVID-19 WA ROADMAP EXTENDED

Last week the WA Government announced a two month extension to Phase 4 of the COVID-19 WA Roadmap, as the new tentative start date of Phase 5 will now be Saturday, 24 October.

To recap Phase 4 restrictions include:

- Gathering limits only determined by WA's reduced 2 square metre rule
- No requirement to maintain patron register at food businesses and licensed premises
- Alcohol can be served as part of unseated service arrangements
- All events permitted except for music festivals
- Unseated performances permitted at venues such as concert halls, live music venues, bars, pubs and nightclubs
- Gyms operating unstaffed can open, but regular cleaning must be maintained

Find us on

Facebook



Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly

Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Cr Bill Mulroney: (Shire President)

Cr David Freebairn: Cr Peter Wood: Cr Kacey Hastings: 0427 871 191 0427 877 011

0427 968 452 0410 666 056 Cr Jackie McBurney: (Deputy President)

Cr Bryan Hotham:

0427 944 456

0477 004 157 Cr Anthony Oliveri: 0499 795 792 Cr Peter Narducci: 0417 953 386